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SPOKEN WHEELS

Santa Anita A’s General Meetings:
Last Friday of most months at 7:30 PM
Arcadia Red Cross, 376 Huntington Dr., Arcadia

Santa Anita A’s Mailing Address:
PO Box 660904 Arcadia, CA 91006

Web Site: www.santaanitaas.org

PROGRAM - Our speaker for September will be Jimmy Weldon a TV and Radio personality with a twenty year career in
entertainment. Jimmy was a member of the Yogi Bear Show for all you KIDS who watched the program.  His voice was that of
Webster Webfoot and Yakky Doodle.

His presentation will open with the flag salute, singing of God Bless America and his presentation is titled - "Attitude is Our
Greatest Asset". This should be very entertaining and motivational program.

BOARD MEETING - Wednesday, October 15, 7:00 PM -Bob Travis’s home. Come join us and see what is really going on.

GENERAL MEETING - Friday, September 26 at 7:30 PM - Arcadia Red Cross, 376 Huntington Dr., Arcadia

In last month’s issue of the Spoken Wheels Bob Moore made us aware of a potential new hidden tax on
fuel. Bob indicated that most of the information came from an ACCC legislative alert. I have an update
from the ACCC on the status of the effort by the California legislators to impose this tax on gasoline and
diesel fuel. This update is reported on page  7 of this newsletter.

Drive an A every day!



New members
Here are the new members who joined in the last six months. Welcome them into our club.

2

   birthdays & ANNIVERSARIES
October Birthdays
  1 - Tony Catroppa
  2 - Kathy Catroppa , Toshiko Favela
  7 - Larry  Butkus, Ruth Ann LeVay
  8 - John Chandler
12 - Alan Bennett
16 -Mary Ann Sepulveda
17- Chuck Davies,  Ann Petersen
21 - Vicky Bartlett
25 - Sue Chandler, Anne Hurst
28 - Lisa Henzel
30 - Jim Frick

SAA’s CALENDAR OF EVENTS

A get well card was sent to Bea Fruchter
A sympathy card was sent to Vicky Bartlett

  OTHER CLUB sponsored EVENTS The Sunshine Lady

October Anniversaries
  4 - Pete and Gloria Henderson
19 - Gordon and Helen Johnson
20 - Eric and Jennifer Sandberg
22 - Charles and Myriam Davies

Evalyn Ingram
Arcadia
Re-joined  August, 2014

‘29 Shay Roadster

October
  5 - Annual Bakersfield A's event at Frazier Park. Jim Kroeger will lead
        a tour group to the event. Meet at his home, 2669 E. Villa St.,
        Pasadena for an 8:30 AM departure.
        For more info call Jim at 626-710-6592.
November
  2 - Hill Climb - Murrieta, Sposored by FAST,
        Call Art Moore for details at 909-982-7790

Larry & Gloria Metz
Arcadia
Joined March 2014

‘29 Roadster PU, ‘32 Coupe

Larry & Gerry McKinney
Fountain Valley
Joined March 2014
1931 Victoria

James & Lan Skalicky
LaVerne
Joined April 2014

‘28 AR Phaeton

This Month’s Photographers Include:
Sheri Johnson, Carolyn Mc Bride, Joe Wilson and
others.

William Peet
Sierra Madre
Joined June 2014
1931 Sport Coupe

September
26 - General Meeting
27 - Arcadia “Walk of Champions” Grand Opening - See page 4
27 - Duarte Route 66 Parade - See page 4
October
13 - Ladies Brunch -  Annia’s, El Monte Airport, 11:00 AM
15 - Board Meeting - 7:00 PM, Bob Travis’s home
16 - Men’s Breakfast - Annia’s, El Monte Airport, 9:00 AM
18 - Temple City Car Show - See page 4
31 - General Meeting
November
  2 -  Horse show at Cal Poly Pomona - See page 4

Cookie Bringers of the Month Club
Diana Kincart, JoAnn Formia, Barbara Dawson and Vicky
Bartlett.

Ryan Tyler Sandberg
Montrose
Joined Sep. 10, 2014

‘71 Dodge Charger SE



Think About It
Always remember you are unique, just like
everyone else.

Let’s communicate
Most, but not all of us, believe in the importance of
communicating. The problem becomes deciding
what needs to  be communicated, then deciding when and
how best to do it.  Most of us need to do a better job
communicating, both in “sending” and “receiving”. I have
concerns about both under and over communicating.

The subject of communicating was brought to mind In the
past month when last minute changes in scheduled events
required that we quickly communicate this information to
members by email. Those without email missed the
information. Those with email may have been annoyed by
the receipt of “too much stuff”.  Please be assured we
want to communicate but not “over communicate”.

To function effectively, it is important that everyone
consider what, when and how to communicate. And that is
the responsibility of every member of the Santa Anita A’s.

I picked out a few quotes from a list of 21 on
communication which I thought would help put things in
perspective.

1. "The most important thing in communication is hearing what
isn't said." - Peter Drucker

2. "The single biggest problem in communication is the illusion
that it has taken place." - George Bernard Shaw

10. "The two words information and communication are often
used interchangeably, but they signify quite different things.
Information is giving out; communication is getting through." -
Sydney Harris

15. "Two monologues do not make a dialogue." - Jeff Daly

16. "Wise men talk because they have something to say; fools,

Ponder This by Joe  Wilson
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Fiction & fact

Model A Ford Club of America
Santa Anita A’s is a chartered member of
the Model A Ford Club of America, Inc.
(MAFCA). It is a California not-for-profit
corporation and a national historical society
dedicated to the restoration and
preservation of Model A Ford vehicles as
manufactured from 1928 through 1931.

We encourage our SAA members to also participate in the MAFCA
organization. Check out their web site. It contains a wide variety of
information about the organization, activities, technical references
and instructions on how to join the organization. (www.mafca.com)

New Member Spotlight
By Bob Harbicht

Richard and Sharon Rhode
There’s an old joke that goes,
“Insanity is hereditary; you get it
from your kids.”  Well, maybe the
Model A hobby is hereditary also.
Richard & Sharon got their 1929
Closed-cab Pickup from their
daughter, Kim.  Kim has half a
dozen Model A’s, as well as
several other classic cars in her
warehouse.

Richard (their name is pronounced “roadie”) is a retired
marine biologist. He spent a good portion of his working
years in the ocean, collecting sharks and other fish for
cancer research. Richard and Sharon enjoy hunting, fishing,
and “almost anything outdoors”.

They introduced their young daughter to trap and skeet
shooting many years ago. Kim went on to exceed any
expectations and has “medaled” in five consecutive
Olympic Games, more games than anyone in Olympic
history. And she’s still in training for the next Olympics,
having recently won a medal in the recent World Games
after taking time off to have a baby. Kim presented a
program on the Olympics at our November, 2012 meeting.

Be sure and say “hello” to Richard & Sharon when you see
them at our next event.

Our newest and youngest Member
Eric and Jennifer Sandberg
have added a new boy to their
family. Ryan Tyler Sandberg was
born at the Huntington Hospital in
Pasadena on September 10 at
12:59 PM.

As a member of the Sandberg
family, Ryan becomes a member
of the Santa Anita A’s along with
his Dad, Eric, his mom, Jennifer,
and his older brother Trevor. He is
also the newest and youngest  member of the Santa Anita A’s.

Eric has a 72 Dodge Charger SE in his garage ready for
restoration. Sounds like a good car for the boys. Eric, you
had better get started on it soon.



COMING EVENTS
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TEMPLE CITY CAR SHOW
Saturday, October 18, 2014                                         by Marlin Perry

The Santa Anita A’s will again assist the City of Temple City
with their annual car show. Members are requested to help
Marlin with set-up, car check-in and tear-down. If you are
available to help please call Marlin at  626 443-0638 or sign
up at the September meeting. This is our way of thanking
Temple City for the use of their facilities for our board
meetings.

There is a registration fee for entering your car, however
this fee will be waved for the first 15 Santa Anita A’s
members registering their cars.

Arcadia “Walk of Champions” Grand Opening
Saturday, September 27                                           by Bob Harbicht

Looking for some cars
Arcadia is establishing a “Walk of Champions” in
its downtown area.  It is similar to Hoyllwood’s
“Walk of Fame” except that the sidewalk
plaques honor prominent figures from horse
racing, i.e. jockeys, trainers, famous horses, etc.

Saturday, September 27 from 5:00 to 8:00 in the evening
will be the grand opening of the installation.  To add to the
ambience, the organizers want to have about five Model A’s
parked on the street where the festivities are taking place.
Bob Harbicht has taken on the responsibility of recruiting
the Model A’s and is asking our club to help.

All that is involved is to drive your Model A to the corner of
First & Huntington in Arcadia. You will be shown where to
park and then you can take part in the festivities.  A box
dinner for all drivers will be provided by Matt Denny’s Ale House.

If you would like to participate, please contact Bob
(pbharbicht@gmail.com or 626-484-4214

Duarte Route 66 Parade
Saturday, September 27            by Ken Mallory

Looking for some cars
Ken Mallory is looking for cars to participate in the Duarte
Route 66 Parade on Saturday, September 27th from 8:30
AM to 12:00 Noon.

They have openings for 4 or 5 sedans or open cars. Get a
free breakfast, T shirt, etc.

Interested? Contact Ken Mallory - Phone 626-305-241,
Email - ken@mallory.net

Model A Tour - Arabian Horse Show
Sunday, November 2     by Bob Moore

We will tour to the Equestrian Center on the Cal Poly
Pomona campus on Sunday, November 2. We will travel
on surface streets to the campus for their famous Arabian
horse show. The show starts at 2:00 PM.  Cost is $4.00 for
adults, $3.00 for seniors and children under 5 are free.
Parking is $3.00.  We plan to arrive about 1:30 PM. Sign
up at the September Meeting.

We will stop for lunch about 15 minutes away from the
Equestrian Center. I have selected the Chop Chop Grill for
lunch. Their address is 1253 North Grand Avenue in
Walnut. It is Asian fusion cooking. For those that want a
more traditional lunch, there are several other
restaurants in the same area. Information on the other
restaurants will be provided.

We will depart Marlin and Elaine Perry’s at 11:15 AM. The
Perry’s address is 5528 N. Lenore, Arcadia.  Drive your
Model A or other. For information, call Bob Moore 626-358-2027.

.

other Stuff

Ladies’ Brunch
We are back to our normal schedule.
The Ladies’ Brunch will be on the
second Monday of the month. Same
routine - The group meets at Annia’s
which is located at the El Monte airport, 11:00 AM. Call
Bea Fruchter (626-797-2048) if you are confused.

Lacquer and Gasoline Don’t Mix
Most of us spill gasoline on our cars when filling up at a
service station. Hard not to. Usually it just messes up your
nice wax job. Most cars are now painted with modern
paint mixtures which are quite resistant to cleaners,
chemicals, bird droppings and kids sticky fingers.
But, if you have restored your car with the original
lacquer paint - beware. Gene Reienhardt restored his 28
Pickup using Ditzler Acrylic lacquer. Although he used
care in filling his tank,
driving on a rough road
caused a small amount of
fuel to slosh out of the tank.
Within a week, the paint
around the filler cap started
to deteriorate. The photo
shows the condition after
one month.
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Past events

SAA Pancake Breakfast
August 23         by Dishwasher Marlin Perry

Have you ever wondered how it all happens?  First of all, Wilderness
Park has everything we need to put on our breakfast. But to reserve a
spot means we have to do it on the first Sunday after labor Day the year
before. We just reserved August 22, 2015. It started out at 5 in the
morning when Elaine and I went to the Arcadia Parks and Recreation
building in Arcadia on reservation day. When we drove in, lots of cars
and people were already there. Not only people but there were sleeping
bags, chairs, tables and a tent. They tell you no overnight camping; this is
good for a laugh. When we parked and got in line we were number 30 on
the sign up sheet. Every Girl Scout, Boy Scout, and who knows what
other groups are in line early. Fifty to sixty total were in line for using
Wilderness Park at $75.00 per day. Lucky for us, August is our choice and
no other group wants our date.

We now charge $2.00 per person for pancakes, sausage, orange juice,
coffee, ice water and seconds. Even Norms can’t beat the price. Oh, yes,
the club goes in the red. Our President cooked your pancakes.

Breakfast workers were: Nancy Stancil who beat the eggs, Elaine who
cooked the sausage and served the breakfast. Thanks to Tracy, the
sausages were donated. Thanks to Sheri for ladies’ games during Bob
Travis tech talk.

Tour to the Route 66 Car Museum
Tuesday, August 26

We toured to the Route 66 Car Museum, a
private collection in Azusa, which housed
about 30 cars; a wide variety from the 30’s
through the 70’s.

The collection includes a number of “drag”
racing cars which both the owner and his
wife race. All of the cars are  operational and
driven on a regular basis. It was a very nice
collection, but is not open to the public. The
owners, Roger and Karen Comstock, are
neighbors of Dick and Norma Canzoneri who
made the arrangements. Ken Mallory led the
tour.

Following the tour, we went to Dick and
Norma Canzoneri’s home nearby where they
hosted 42 of us for lunch.



Dust Bowl Days tour to Pasadena Library
Saturday, September 6           by Joe Wilson

Those of you who weren’t around in the 1930’s to
personally experience the dust bowl on the American
great plains had an opportunity to learn about it at a
special exhibit on now at the Pasadena library. The
exhibit runs from September 1 thru October 9.

Our club was
invited to
participate in
the event on
Saturday,
September 6,
by exhibiting
our cars in the
library’s
parking lot.

That day featured
a number of
interesting
presentations,
movies and
performances. A
highlight was a
performance by
Ross Altman who
presented the
music of Woody

Guthrie, the Dust Bowl Troubadour”. We were treated
to lunch by the library staff.

Eighteen club members
and one dog, driving
nine cars participated
in the event (the dog
didn’t drive, he rode
with Don Kennedy). If
you like variety in your
tours, this one was for
you. Educational too.

Seeing the inside of
the library was a
treat in itself.
Thanks to Rick
Phillips who
arranged the tour.
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Past events - continued

International Model A Ford Day Picnic with the
San Gabriel Valley MARC Club
Friday, September 12                        by  Carolyn McBride

To celebrate International Model A Ford Day the M.A.R.C.
invited the “A’s” to join them at Legg Lake for a picnic and
games.

It was a VERY HOT DAY, but we found a pretty, shady area
with a view of the lake.  Albert and Sheila Robles brought
their wonderful gas barbeque. They cooked large hot dogs,
regular hot dogs and “Louisiana Hot” sausages. Members
brought a “dish” to share. It turned out to be a fun, relaxing
day with good friends. We never even got to the games!

Santa Anita A’s
members attending:
Bob and Joyce Travis,
Marlin and Elaine
Perry, David and Patty
Lutz, and Jim Kroeger
(working nearby
stopped in for lunch).

Dual members
included Tom
and Sheri
Johnson, Bob
Moore, Joe
and Karen
Blaylock, Don
and Carolyn
McBride, Joe
Farino, Nancy

Stancil, and Joe Principe. M.A.R.C. members Albert and Sheila,
Terry Mills and friend Lucy.
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A Tribute to America
I received this information from a member who thought it
might be worth including in our newsletter. I agree.

It's something everyone would rally around. Every time you see it,
it means something. A symbol of freedom, but also a symbol of
hope - Ben Salzmann,
President & CEO, ACUITY
Insurance.

Standing 400 feet tall, the
new Acuity Insurance
Flagpole is the tallest
flagpole in North America.
Visible from a considerable
distance, the flagpole is
located on the  company's
headquarters campus
along Interstate 43
between Milwaukee and
Green Bay on Lake Michigan.

Erecting a flagpole of such height where temperatures
frequently fall below zero has required a team of experts
to ensure structural integrity and maintainability. The pole
supports a 60-foot-wide by 120-foot-long American flag. A
brick paver patio featuring the names of Sheboygan County
residents killed in active duty is installed at the flagpole's base.

Flagpole Facts: -
* 400-foot flagpole weighs approximately 420,000 pounds
* There are two versions of the 60- by 120-foot flag:
* 220 pound flag is flown during normal conditions
* 350 pound flag is flown during harsher weather
* Each star is 3 feet high and each stripe is 4 1/2 feet wide
* 680 cubic yards of concrete used in foundation

-* Over 500 gallons of paint cover the pole
*  11-foot diameter at base tapers to 5 1/2-foot diameter at top
* Three pendulum-style tuned mass dampers reduce
    movement and vibration
*  Designed to withstand a low temperature of -42°F
*  Cost $450,000

President’s message continued from Page 1

ACCC Legislative Alert!
  August 14, 2014

Vidak Measure Would Stop Hidden Gas Tax

Sacramento - Senator Andy Vidak (R-Hanford) today
introduced Senate Bill 1079, which would stop a hike in
gasoline and diesel prices that could range from 16 to 76
cents a gallon every time Californians fill up starting January 1, 2015.

"Gasoline isn't a luxury for most Californians, it is a
necessity," said Vidak. "Families throughout our state are
struggling to just feed their families and clothe their children.
The last thing folks need right now is another devastating hit to
their wallet."

The California Air Resources Board (CARB) and the Brown
Administration secretly created the unauthorized gas tax
without public knowledge or legislative approval.
Beginning January 1, 2015, the CARB mandate will require
companies that sell transportation fuels into the California
market to comply with the cap-and-trade program regulation
beginning January 1, 2015.

SB 1079 would exempt transportation fuels—including
gasoline, diesel, and natural gas— from the state's cap-and-
trade program. California already has the highest gas prices in
the nation. According to GasBuddy, the average cost for
gasoline in California is $4.12 per gallon and the national
average is $3.68.

"Communities that I represent already suffer from extreme
poverty and some of the highest unemployment rates in the
state and the country. Our food banks are overwhelmed
with people waiting in food lines and our farmers have to
fallow fields because of the drought," said Vidak. "This is an
unfair hidden tax that will hurt vulnerable Californians the
most. It must be stopped."

On May 23, Vidak attended the launch of the "Fed Up at the
Pump" campaign at the three B's Truck and Auto Plaza in
Lodi. "Fed Up at the Pump" is a grassroots coalition of
business owners and their employees, consumers and
advocates who are concerned about the negative impact the
hidden gas tax will have on California, especially the
Central Valley.

A similar bill, AB69, introduced by Assemblyman Perea
would look to delay the implementation of the "Hidden Tax"
for 3 years or until a more reasonable solution can be
developed.

The ACCC strongly supports both pieces of legislation but
would favor the complete removal of the "Hidden Tax" over
a delay. We strongly urge all ACCC Members as well as all car
guys & gals to contact Governor Brown today and let him
know that you support SBI079 and AB69 and oppose the
implementation of the "Hidden Tax" on California's drivers.
The governor can be reached at 916-445-2841 or click on
link https://govnews.ca.gov/gov39mail/mail.php.

More other Stuff



 From the shop bench
   by Bob Travis
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Modern Model A Filter
The Model A never came with an air filter, and it is
amazing that the motors lived for more than 80 years,
especially considering the types of roads they were
primarily driven on. Many of us like to use some sort of
filter on our cars due to the cost of overhauling nowadays.

One of the big complaints of people trying to use modern
day paper type filters is that they restrict the airflow and
cause the Model A to run rich and foul the plugs. There
have been numerous articles written on how to change the
vent system on the carb to prevent this type of problem.
Another problem that has been reported is loss of power
and gas mileage. The air maze filter that was used during
the early days was just a wire mesh which about all it did
was to filter out rocks and birds.

This past winter I was looking through my catalog that I
received from Bert’s Model A Parts in Denver, Colorado.
They are a long time Model A supplier both original and
reproduction parts. In their catalog they had a K&N air
filter that fits right on the carb, either a Tillotson or Zenith.
The flange of the filter is made of a Neoprene type
material and comes with its own clamp. The K&N air filter
is know for being a high performance unit and is washable
and comes with extra oil for treating the filter after you
clean it.  The filter is actually made for motorcycles which
have high RPM motors and draw a high volume of air. I
figured I would try one and see how it worked. I put it on
this spring before we went to the Michigan round-up in
Kalamazoo. On that trip I got just as good of mileage as
anyone else. I had no loss of power and when I pulled the
plugs and checked them out they were burning a nice tan
color, just as they should be.

Now, not everyone wants to make any alterations to their
Model A, and that is fine. But if you want to give your
engine some cleaner air to breath, this filter has been
working well for me. And even if you have a show car that
you drive, you can run this filter and it only takes about ten
seconds to remove it. All you have to do is loosen the hose
clamp and take it off. The nice thing about this filter is that
you can get them at most any auto parts store. If they
don’t have one in stock, they can usually have it in a couple
of days. One of our members got one at Autozone for
about $35. That’s pretty close to what an Airmaze sells for.
The part number for the K&N filter is RU-3350.

The following information is taken from
an article written by Jerry Schlorff
which appeared in the “Script A News”.

The Rest of the Story - - A contribution from Bob Travis

If you've ever worked for a boss who reacts before getting the
facts and thinking things through, you'll love this!

Arcefor-Mittal Steel, thinking it was time for a shakeup, hired
a new CEO. The new boss was determined to rid the company
of all slackers.

On a tour of the facilities he noticed a guy leaning against the
wall. The room was full of workers and he wanted to let them
know that he meant business. He asked the guy, "How much
money do you make a week?" A little surprised, the young
man looked at him and said, "I make $400 a week. Why?"
The CEO said, "Wait right here." He walked to his office and
returned in two minutes with $1,600 in cash and said. "Here's
four weeks pay. Now GET OUT and don't come back."

Feeling pretty good about himself the CEO looked around the
room and asked, "Does anyone want to tell me what that
goof-ball does here?" A voice across the room said, "Pizza
delivery guy from Domino's."

FOR SALE
Car Hauler/Camper     Dual ¾ Ton Axle

$5,950 OBO

Inside ladder to reinforced observation roof, propane
stove top, refrigerator, microwave oven, water heater,
A/C and heater, shower, port-a-potty, fold down
benches/beds with removable table, stereo, cabinets,
gas leak alarm, kitchen unit, winch and car tie-down
straps, trailer stands, duel florescent lighting, outside
flood lights, some tools and camping equipment, fresh
water hoses, 220/110 volt extension cords, awning hitch
points on roof with pole extensions, easy lift hitch, propane
tanks and more.

For Sale - Early 1928 Model A Phaeton.
Older restoration with good body. Brand new metal top
frame as original with new custom canvas. Engine
overhauled approximately 2000 miles ago. Tune-up in
2014 with rebuilt modern points in distributor,  new
wiring harness, new coil, new ignition switch, added fuse
block for battery. Has temperature gauge, front seat
belts, powder coated wheels with new white wall tires
and custom cover. Has 1928 California plates. Includes
spare rebuilt carburetor and water pump.  Car is located
in Monrovia, California.           $19,500.

Contact Thurston LeVay  626-599-9170
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Marlin’s Musings
By Marlin Perry

FOR SALE
• 30 Coupe Front Seat, brown mohair (one hole on front
  of seat bottom).  $40
• 29 Rear Bumpers with all brackets.  $60
      Contact Rick Phillips in Arcadia, (626) 447-0611

FREE  FREE  FREE
STAND (WITH WHEELS) FOR MODEL A BODY.

Use for body restoration work when body is off of frame.
Call Dick Canzoneri  626 358-8182

Seminar News
First I want to say I appreciate the ten Low End Boys I work
with. They each help in many ways on club members cars.
They are not all together working on a car at one time but
two or three at a time. Love’em all.

This month found us at Joe Principe’s working on his
steering.  His steering was missing a small bushing. Chris
Wickersham lead us thru the repairing and putting in the
magic bushing along with Mickey. Who loves’em? Ask Joe
Principe.

Don McBride got lots of attention this month.  Sad as it was
his overhead engine in his sedan is sick, like not good.  Lucky
for Don he has a rebuilt engine built by the same guy that
built the one in his sedan.  The following club members had
something to do with both engines, Tom Johnson, Chris
Wickersham, Bob Travis, Joe Wilson, Marlin Perry and Don
McBride. Thanks to all, Don’s Sports Coupe is running ever
so sweet.  It was on tour on Friday.  Who loves all club
members, tell’em Don. You guessed it; it is Don McBride
and his lovely wife Carolyn.  Utah, here we go.

Low End Boys -all ten of us

SAA General Meeting Minutes August 29,2014
Submitted by Elaine Perry

•  The meeting was called to order by President Bob Travis at 7:31 p.m.
•  The flag salute was led by Ken Mallory.
•  Membership Report - Randy Harper introduced guests Clark
Crump, John & Elizabeth Tulley, Brian & Tran Tulley & Julian
Villalobos.

Program - Ken Mallory gave a detailed introduction of the
speaker for the evening, Gale Banks. Gale produces after-
market products to improve engine horsepower for cars and all
types of engines.

Tours - Bob Moore told about the following tours
Sept. 6��  Pasadena Library Car display (contact Rick Phillips)
Sept. 12�� MARC Model A Day picnic
Sept 13�� International Model A Day (Orange County Club)
Sept. 20   Ticket to the Twenties at Homestead Museum
Sept. 21�� Temple City Retirement Center changed date
                       (Joe Farino in charge)
Sept. 27��      Arcadia Walk of Champions (Bob Harbicht)

Spoken Wheels - Joe Wilson thanked all members who help
him publish the Spoken Wheels each month. Joe also said he
had samples of club clothing at the back of the meeting room
and had Carol Emanuelli model her club shirt with the digitized
club logo.

Announcements
• Sheri Johnson read two letters, one from Ronald McDonald
House in Pasadena thanking her for pull tabs and soap and
lotion samples she gave them. She also read an open letter she
wrote regarding a group of bicyclists she and Tom met while on
a trip returning from the MAFCA meet. These University students
were on a coast-to-coast cancer fund raising trip for cancer research.
•  Elaine Perry read a thank you letter to the Santa Anita A’s
from Diamond Tread.

Break

• The minutes from the July meeting were approved as printed
in the Spoken Wheels
•  The Treasurer’s report was read and approved

Low End Boys - Marlin reported the Low End Boys had worked
on Joe Principe’s car, Thurston LeVay’s car and worked several
days with Don McBride on his car.

Sunshine - Joyce Travis said she had sent a card to Bea Fruchter
who is in the hospital.

Thank You’s
• Thank you to cookie bringers Josie Byrd, Bonnie Nelson, Leroy
Gilbert, Ruth Ann LeVay and Sheri Johnson
• Thank you to refreshment hostess’ Nancy Stancil & Nancy Sharpe.
• Thank you to Gerry McKinney and Lynn Neal for Ladies’ raffle prizes.
• Thank you to everyone that worked the Pancake Breakfast.

Winners
• 50/25/25 - Chuck Sharpe and John Spielman $36.00 ea.
• Name badge -Tom Endy & Lynn Neal $5.00 ea
• Drove Model A to the meeting  - Bob & Joyce Travis $10.00

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 p.m.

FOR SALE
SUPER RESTORED 29 SEDAN

PRICE  $25,000.00
Car can be seen at  Tenorio’s Auto Body & Paint

10901 Fawcett Ave. S. El Monte 91733    Call 626 442 2007

FOR SALE
1930 Club Coupe

$13,750
Converted to 12 volt system, includes spare parts

Located in Pomona
Contact Carol White 909-593-1737
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    PO Box 660904
Arcadia, CA 91006-0904
www.santaanitaas.org

NEXT GENERAL MEETING - September 26, ARCADIA RED CROSS HEADQUARTERS

Important Things to Do and Remember:


